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TOWN BOARD MEETING 

SPECIAL MEETING 

JULY 23, 2015 

1:00 P.M. 

 

 

 

 

PRESENT: Councilpersons: Leonard Govern, Patty Wood, Supervisor Bruce 

Dolph, and Town Clerk Ronda Williams  

 

ABSENT: Kevin Armstrong, Luis Rodriguez-Betancourt  
 

 

OTHERS PRESENT: Ron Galley- The Walton Reporter,  

 

 

Supervisor Dolph called the meeting to order.   

 

The Board reviewed a Short Environmental Assessment Form Parts 1 and 2 for the purpose of 

determining an environmental quality assessment review of the Walton Reporter Building 

demolition project 

 

Supervisor Dolph stated that the demolition will start on Monday, July 27, 2015.   

 

Supervisor Dolph thanked Code Enforcement Officer Stephen Dutcher for all of his help 

during this project.  Councilwoman Wood questioned how Mr. Dutcher contributed?  

Supervisor Dolph stated that he was the one who overseen and supervised other agencies 

during the cleanup of the contents within the building as well as the distribution of the bid 

contents. 

 

Supervisor Dolph stated that he has been working with Commissioner Wayne Reynolds about 

having access through the County property to help divert water until the Water Street property 

project starts. 

 

It was determined that there was no negative impact to the environment. 

 

RESOLUTION#  SEQRA 

 

A motion was made by Councilman Govern, seconded by Wood 

granting Supervisor Dolph permission to sign the Short 

Environmental Assessment Forms Part 1 & Part 2 declaring there 

is not an environmental impact with the demolition of the Walton 

Reporter Building.  All in favor, motion carried. 

 

Councilwoman Wood questioned where the contents would be taking too.   Supervisor Dolph 

explained that all demolition material will be hauled to the Seneca landfill at the expense of the 

County. 

 

Councilwoman Wood questioned the village’s role in this project?  Supervisor Dolph stated 

that due to grant requirements, the land must stay in the Town’s name for 5 years. 

 

Councilwoman Wood suggested having the green area dedicated to veterans. 

 

 

With no further business before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at 1:15 p.m. 

     Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

     Ronda Williams 

     Town Clerk 


